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Cornwall Councillor Report – Mevagissey Parish – January 2023
I hope you are all well and Happy New Year to you.
I was able to take a week off over Christmas so this report may be a little shorter than usual.
I was pleased to arrange the meeting with Parish Council representatives and Cabinet Member for Housing and Planning Olly Monk on 12 January, which I thought was a robust discussion that covered all of the points that needed covering.
Olly told me immediately after the meeting that he would be getting his office to contact the Clerk around a visit from the council to the parish to discuss exception sites, as well as further work to be done with Ocean around Wesley Court and Meadow Street, so hopefully both of these will happen shortly. 
Cormac have confirmed they have fixed the steps going from Lighthouse Quay to Hitler’s Walk following my request to them just before Christmas.
They are also looking into doing something with the dip in the entrance to the coastpath near the Polstreath-Pentillie access point, which regularly gets flooded when we have poor weather. 
I await feedback from Cornwall Council regarding the most recent status of the access agreements to Polstreath Beach. 
Along with Steve Double MP, I met with representatives of Mevagissey Fishermen’s Association and the Harbour Trust on 6 January.
As well as various ongoing issues around Cornwall IFCA, we also confirmed our continued support for the harbour’s project to increase accessibility to Island Quay Beach and I have subsequently made further enquiries with potential funding sources about this. 
I have reported a blocked drain on Church Lane following contact from a resident and Cormac have said they will attend and unblock it.
Not in Mevagissey Parish but something I have been contacted by Mevagissey residents about, is the continuous and growing flooding from a layby near London Apprentice. I have been in liaison with Michael Bunney the local member and Cormac about this and understand Cormac will be doing investigative work to find the source of the issue and fix it. We will both continue to press them to take action promptly on this issue. 
Finally, on 17 January I was pleased to join the unanimous vote at Cornwall Council to take advantage of new powers offered in the Government’s Levelling Up and Regeneration Bill, which will allow us to charge second homes that are not primary residences and holiday lets that pay council tax, 100% additional council tax from 2024. 
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